BOARD OF HEALTH AUGUST 11, 2016

On Thursday, August 11, 2016, at 7:30 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Audrey Balogh, Vice-Chairperson, and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on November 12, 2015, by:

- Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Jeffrey Waldron and Vann Smith

Members Absent: Tony Szumski, Robert Thurgarland, and Christopher Balogh

Jeffrey Waldron made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich to accept the minutes of July 14, 2016. Motion carried.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health July 14, 2016
 Updated Guidance for Cryptosporidiosis and Giardiasis
 (Many beaches and public pools are closed due to the hot weather and contaminated water.)

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health July 14, 2016
New Jersey Public Health and Environmental Laboratories Technical Bulletin
July 2016 Zika Virus Testing in New Jersey Patients – Update

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health July 19, 2016

Burkholderia cepacia contamination of certain liquid docusate products – July 19 update

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health August 2, 2016
Summary of Rabies Post-Exposure Prophylaxis for the Health Care Professional August 2016

New Jersey Department of Health Dead Bird Lab Submission Form West Nile Virus Surveillance

August 2, 2016

2. **NJ Health** – Zika Virus – Public Information Update/phone script July 21, 2016 9:00 a.m.

** Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information

** Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information

July 25, 2016 1:30 p.m.

NJ Health – Zika Virus – Public Information Update/phone script August 1, 2016 3:00 p.m. ** Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information

Hunterdon County Health Department
 Animal Bite Report 7/12/2016
 Domestic Cat was vaccinated and is confined until 7/19/16.

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Audrey Balogh stated there was mention on Facebook regarding the boat dock by the Delaware River on Sunday. There was a big crowd of people and there was paper and feces on the ground. There used to be a porta potty in this area but not sure if it is still there and not being serviced. Audrey felt this should be looked into as it would be a health issue.

(Pearl will check with Clerk Cathy Miller to see who owns this boat dock. The County Health Department would be contacted to come out and inspect the area.)

Jeff Waldron stated there are multiple sessions being held to submit comments in opposition to the PennEast Pipeline. You are given three minutes to speak to stenographers with your comments. A public meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 15 at the Holiday Inn in Clinton, NJ at 6:00 P.M. (PennEast must prove they need the gas.)

Donna Lizanich made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jeff Waldron. The meeting adjourned at 8:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bearl M. Hammerstone

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary